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1
PURPOSE

1.1 To consider changes to the 5 year Capital Programme.

2 BACKGROUND

2.1 Committees manage their services within the agreed budget.  Where new schemes or additional spending pressures arise during the year they can request this Committee to provide additional funding (supplementary estimates).

3 COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 4 JUNE 2008

3.1 There have been  2 requests from Community Services Committee for additional funding these are:

(i) Longridge Sports Centre – Replacement of the Synthetic Sports Pitch

Community Services Committee considered 2 options for the replacement of the Sports Pitch.

Option 1

Sand filled synthetic pitch estimated total cost £148,500 to £160,380.

Option 2

Sand dressed synthetic pitch estimated total cost £170,060 to £181,440.

Community Services Committee agreed to pursue Option 2 and request this Committee to increase the current budget of £133,900 to £181,500.  This is the estimated gross cost of the works, the school will meet approximately 36% of the cost.  The net additional cost to the Council is therefore £30,460.
(ii) Footpath at Brungerly Park
Community Services Committee are requesting £3,000 for a desktop study and borehole survey as the first stage of any remedial scheme to the above footpath.
LCC have estimated the ultimate cost of the remedial scheme at £65,000.


(iii)
Whalley Public Conveniences
Community Services Committee also considered the Public Conveniences Scheme at Whalley.  The scheme is a joint scheme with the Parish Council which would involve building new public conveniences on a parish owned site in Whalley.  Once built the public conveniences would be maintained and operated by the Council.
The estimated cost is £150,000 with a contribution requested from the Council of £70,000.  Building the new public conveniences on a different site would enable the Council to sell the site of the current public conveniences and generate a capital receipt.

To enable the scheme to go ahead with the Parish Council would require in addition to the existing £50,000 budget a further £20,000 funding from the Council, Community Services Committee considered this request but agreed to leave the budget as it is.  The scheme must now be in some doubt.  Members need to consider whether the existing £50,000 should be left in the programme or indeed a scheme to rebuild our own toilets considered.  Estimated cost of this is between £120,000 to £130,000.
4 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

4.1 The Council retains approximately £300,000 of Capital Reserves when it sets its capital programme to allow some flexibility.  The above request can therefore be accommodated from within this reserve.
5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1 Consider these requests from Community Services Committee for additional funding and the future of the Whalley public conveniences scheme.
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